
CITY OF ANN ARBOR ELECTION COMMISSION 
JULY 16, 2013 MINUTES 

 
The City of Ann Arbor Election Commission Meeting was called to order by the City 
Clerk Jacqueline Beaudry at 4:40 p.m., in the Council Work Room, Guy C. Larcom 
Municipal Building, 301 E. Huron Street, Ann Arbor, MI, 48104. 
 
The members present were Police Chief John Seto and City Clerk Jacqueline Beaudry. 
City Attorney Stephen Postema was absent. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Seto moved to approve the minutes as presented. Beaudry seconded the motion and 
on a voice vote, the motion carried. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
EC-13-002 
 
Seto moved, seconded by Beaudry, that the proposed list of Election Inspectors for the 
August 6, 2013 City Primary Election be approved as presented. On a voice vote, the 
motion carried. 
 
INFORMATION 
 
Election Commissioners discussed the large turnout in the Presidential Election 2012 
and discussed possible solutions for managing even-year voter turnout at the polling 
places, including possibly splitting some precincts.  
 
City Clerk Beaudry stated the Clerk’s Office is looking into modifying the boundary of 
the 5-4 and 5-5 precincts as one is larger than the other and with both voting at Slauson 
Middle School, a slight shift in the boundary would be a solution to the lopsided turnout. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
None. 
 
ADJOURN 
 
There being no further business before the City Election Commission, the chair called 
the meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
 
 
Jacqueline Beaudry 
City Clerk 
Election Commission Chair 


